PIEDMONT
PARK
CONSERVANCY

PPC Community Garden Rules

FEES AND SITE SELECTION

Fees must be paid at the beginning of each calendar year. Fees are due by January 31. For
gardeners beginning mid-year, fees must be paid at the time that the plot is taken over and will
be good until the end of that calendar year. If the plot is assumed in the final quarter of the year,
the payment may be reduced by half.

Fees are $60 per plot per year. Current Piedmont Park Conservancy members receive 50% off
this cost.

Fees may be paid by check (please write “community garden fees” in the memo line) mailed to

Piedmont Park Conservancy
PO Box 570355
Atlanta GA 30357

In order to allow maximum opportunities for prospective gardeners there is a limit of one plot per
household. Individuals or households currently (on or before July 1 2022) caring for multiple
plots under previous agreements are allowed to continue so long as other rules are followed
and fees for both plots are paid. Plots may not be transferred from one gardener to another. If
you no longer wish to be a member of the community garden, please notify the garden

manager. Only the garden manager may reassign plots.

When all plots are full, requests are put on a waitlist and as plots become available, the
individuals on the waitlist will be assigned plots in order of request. To request to be put on the

waitlist, use_this form https://forms.gle/SQiTbCVNTUk5LBgD9

If the plot is not being properly used or maintained, or fees are not paid, the plot may be
reassigned by the garden manager.

GARDEN PLOT MAINTENANCE

Garden plots must be planted and kept tidy. Removal of weeds, crop residues, and diseased
plants is the responsibility of the individual gardener using the plot. Procurement of seeds or


https://forms.gle/7GriBc2XizJngjAz9

plants is also the responsibility of the gardener, though plants and seeds may be traded, shared
or purchased. Gardeners receive a discount at PPC hosted plant sales.

Diseased and infected plants must be removed from the garden and disposed of properly. Do
not place them in the compost. They may be put along with weeds into brown lawn bags to be
hauled away by PPC staff. Additional bags may be requested from the garden manager.

Wood chips may be used in the public paths but not in the individual plots. Hay and straw are
great mulches and may be used in the plots.

Additional soil is provided periodically to help replenish the plots. This is meant to be added to
the surface of the existing soil in the plot. It is not meant for complete replacement of the soil in
the bed. Do not remove soil in the beds. Good gardening practices should build soil, not replace
it. Only in extreme circumstances, such as documented incurable soil borne diseases will soil be
allowed to be removed. This is at the discretion of the garden manager. If you believe your plot
holds such a disease, please provide documentation to the garden manager.

Planting woody perennials or invasive plants is not permitted in the garden plots. This includes
rosemary, mint, lemon balm, and oregano. These herbs exist in great abundance throughout the
garden and may be maintained and harvested in the common areas. If you are unsure about
something you’d like to grow, please contact the garden manager.

PEST AND DISEASE CONTROL

Gardeners should make their best effort to keep their plot free of pests and diseases. Diseased
plants should be removed and placed in leaf bags. Do not put diseased or invasive plants in the
compost bins. If you are unsure, place it in the leaf bag.

Only OMRI certified organic controls may be used in the garden. The use of any herbicide is
prohibited. Use of prohibited substances will result in immediate expulsion from the garden.
Gardeners should make every effort to use targeted, less invasive pest control methods (hand
picking/squishing, bacillus thuringiensis, insecticidal soap, diatomaceous earth) before using
broad spectrum pesticides such as spinosad and pyrethrins. If you need a recommendation on
which pesticides to use or on what is eating your plants, please consult the garden manager.

COMMON AREAS

Common areas are ultimately the responsibility of the garden manager, though gardeners are
encouraged to participate in planning and caring for, as well as harvesting from these areas.
Gardeners are expected to contribute at least 2 hours monthly to the common areas. This may
include pulling weeds, spreading mulch, turning compost, organizing the shed, or other activities
as needed or requested by the garden manager. If you'd like to do or change something in the
common areas please contact the garden manager first.



COMPOST

The compost bins are for gardener use but not for use by non-gardeners. There is a bin for
leaves, a bin for active compost and one for finishing compost. New material should only be
added to the active bin and covered with leaves. Gardeners may bring household vegetable
scraps and coffee grounds to compost at the park. Meat, meat byproducts, dairy, eggshells,
takeout containers and other “compostable” plastics are prohibited. If pest problems occur
composting will be discontinued.

The garden manager and Piedmont Park Conservancy reserve the right to change or amend
these rules, as well as the right to revoke or deny access to any individuals, including former or
current gardeners. Thank you for your cooperation. For questions, information, or other
inquiries, please contact the Garden Manager:

Matthew Bagshaw
m haw@piedmontpark.or
404-875-7275 x323


mailto:mbagshaw@piedmontpark.org

